Greenville Central School District Board of Education Special Meeting Minutes September 17, 2007

I. Call to Order:

A. A meeting of the Board of Education was held on Monday, September 17, 2007 beginning in the Elementary cafeteria for a tour of the school district facilities. President Wilton Bear, Jr. called the meeting to order at 6:03 P.M.

B. Members present: Wilton Bear, Jr.

Tina Dombroski Ann Holstein Anne Mitchell Rosanne Moore Lawrence Tompkins

Member absent: Gregory Lampman

Others present: Cheryl A. Dudley, Superintendent

Tammy Sutherland, Assistant Superintendent for Business

Colleen Hall, Middle School Principal Margaret Kelly, Communications Specialist Michael Laster, High School Principal Peter Mahan, Elementary Principal

Robert Schrader, Supervisor of Buildings & Grounds

C. Mr. Bear welcomed one visitor to the meeting tour.

II. Approval of Agenda:

Lawrence Tompkins moved, seconded by Anne Mitchell and carried unanimously to approve the agenda for the special meeting Monday, September 17, 2007

III. Tour of Facilities

The Board of Education completed the annual tour of facilities led by Robert Schrader, Supervisor of Buildings & Grounds. The following information was shared with the Board by Mr. Schrader.

ELEMENTARY SCHOOL: Principal Peter Mahan

Cafeteria: This room will be utilized for Art classes due to the shortage of teaching space in classrooms.

Cafeteria/Library Hall (Capital – EXCEL Funding): This will be the location of the Lobby and Elevator entrance funded by EXCEL. Employees with disabilities, including those with a temporary disability, and wheelchair bound individuals will be able to access all three floors without traversing stairs or having to travel outside in adverse weather and will provide accessibility, programming, and the inclusion of all our students.

Rear and Front Halls: These halls were recently painted to prevent deterioration of the wall surface and improve the appearance.

Room 115: This room had old carpeting removed and replaced, the old floor restored along with a bathroom facility added for our additional kindergarten class.

Gymnasium/Auditorium: This room was painted in December 2006 with wainscoting added to correct wall damage.

Front Lawn: The four new disease resistant elm trees were planted in August.

Transportation: Supervisor Karen Morin

School Bus: The school bus is one of six (6) new vans that we received in the last month.

Cameras were installed last week.

Buildings and Grounds: Supervisor Robert Schrader

Fuel Tank Replacement: The tank was replaced this year to meet the Department of Environmental Conservation overspill containment specifications.

Food Service: Supervisor Paul Ventura, Jr.

Refrigerators: The new kitchen equipment includes the two refrigerators located on the serving lines. Both refrigerators replaced equipment purchased in 1969.

High School: Principal Michael Laster

Room 297: This is the future home of CSE and the Registrar. This room is presently a

special education classroom which will move to a larger room to

accommodate this program.

Main Office: This small office, formerly the School Psychologist (now located in the

Middle School Office area), will be the CSE file room.

2nd Floor Top of Stairs: This room which is now our Middle/High School copy room will become a special education room.

High School Gymnasium: This area of the gym was damaged during the storm on April 16 as a result of more than 12 ceiling leaks due to excessive water on the roof which caused flooding over the flashings. The large hole is what is left after all the asbestos which was in the mastic layers in the floor was removed two weeks ago. This area remains to be repaired and Monticello wood floors will be installing new flooring shortly. We filed all the paper work for FEMA aid, but have not heard what dollar amount, if any, they will approve.

Room 113: This is the future home of the Copier that will better serve both Middle School and High school and is more centralized to both schools.

MIDDLE SCHOOL: Principal Colleen Hall

Main Office: The conference room has been converted to the School Psychologist's office

providing closer proximity to the Middle School.

District Office: Once unpacked and settled a tour will be scheduled

Alternative Education Room: Once unpacked and settled a tour of the classroom will be scheduled for the temporary housing of the alternative education class.

IV. Adjournment

At 7:15 P.M. Ann Holstein moved, seconded by Rosanne Moore and carried unanimously to adjourn the meeting.

adjourn the meeting.	
	Clerk Pro Tem
Board President	